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MEETING ON MONDAY 10th SEPT 2018
AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET
MINUTES

1.  Welcome and Apologies
Present:
Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Apologies were received from Dr Dennis Cox (DC),

In attendance: Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer). Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); 

2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 9th July 2018
The minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising
Item 5 related to repairs to fence posts at Gallows Field. The field was due to be cut this week. When finished, AA would contact Fran Cousins of Conservation Works for a quote. Mr Cousins would be asked to mark the affected posts so that we could obtain another competitive quote.  This 2nd quote would probably come from Ben Hanks (as recommended by A Miller).
4.  Clerk/Chairman's Report
Planning permission regarding proposed tree works at 2 Maison Dieu and The Spinney had not been received yet from SCDC.  When permission had been granted JL would advise Chris Spall and explain about additional work required on the fir trees between 2 Maison Dieu and The Spinney. Should Chris need planning approval for this additional work, he should advise JL. Either way, Chris should provide JL with an estimate before commencing work. 
5.  Financial Report and Review
 The Treasurer delivered her financial report which as usual showed finances to be healthy and more or less to budget expectations. 

She had reviewed the Reserves and Investment Policies.  The Investment Policy required no change. Following discussion of a paper circulated prior to the meeting which recommended some changes to the allocation of DTT Funds, the Chairman proposed and V. Bethell seconded a Resolution: to reduce the Unrestricted Fund General Reserves to £35,000; increase the Unrestricted Capital Fund, ultimately to the total capital value of the unrestricted properties, £1,727m; and to increase the Restricted  Fund General Reserves to £35,000 by reducing the Inundation Fund by the equivalent amount.  This was passed unanimously. 
AP. The Treasurer would amend the Reserves Policy to reflect these changes.

Decisions regarding further COIF investments would be formally approved at the November meeting.

A resolution to re-appoint Ensors as our Independent Financial Examiner and to prepare the Trust’s Annual Accounts was proposed by the Chairman, Angela Abell, seconded by Val Bethell and unanimously agreed.

 
Nicholas Reid, Director of Client Investments at CCLA , would attend the meeting on the 11th March 2019 to give an update on investments.  His presentation would be delivered at 6-00pm before the start of business. NM & VB offered to show Mr Reid round the Museum prior to the meeting, which he had previously shown an interest in visiting.
6.  Governance
NM had conducted a review of all the non-financial DTT policies. The amended hard copy was passed to the Clerk. A.P. JL to update these on file and on the website. JL would print hard copies to be signed by the Chairman at the next meeting.  

A petition concerning the level of rents in the houses owned by the Trust had been circulated anonymously to all residents, without the knowledge of any Trustees.  Many residents had believed that this document had come from the Chairman, as it invited responses to be sent to the DTT Chairman and enclosed a pre-addressed envelope to the Chairman; this created considerable confusion.  The Trustees considered the responses received and agreed an open letter that would be delivered to all who had received the petition.  This explained the restrictions placed on the Trust by charity legislation and how they could assist any tenants to whom the increase in rent would cause financial difficulties.  
Trustees reviewed the Clerk’s contract. Its renewal on the existing terms was approved unanimously. 

7.  Grants
The Chairman suggested that ‘Westleton Hall for All’ team be reminded that they could apply for assistance in raising the matched funding for their Lottery Grant. Trustees agreed that this would be a good course of action. A.P. JL to e-mail John Bebbington and offer our assistance.
8.  Housing
The Clerk had updated the property terrier.
                         
9.  AOB
A letter from a resident to the Trustees with suggestions that were broadly aimed at improving communications between DTT and Dunwich residents was considered in depth.  
After some discussion about how to improve communication with the village, help the residents feel able to have their say and engage with the Trust it was agreed that  they would introduce a 15 minute open session at the start of each formal meeting at which residents could come to ask questions or voice concerns.  This would begin in January 2019 and would run from 6 pm to 6.15 pm.
The Chairman reported that unfortunately the apple crop from the Orchard was poor this year. It was hoped that this will improve as the trees become more established.
RS mentioned that his neighbour wanted to remove some brambles from the Conservation Area as these were encroaching on his garden, this would be acceptable but the Trustees should be informed.

The meeting concluded at 9.27 pm.

Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................                        
-------------------------------
CLERK:  John Lavery, Millpost Cottage, Butts Road, Spexhall, Suffolk, IP19 8QS
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


